
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
From the Prez, 
 
 
What a great February!  Shaggin’ At The Mall
kicking off our Meals On Wheels week.  Roy p
 
Meals On Wheels was again a great success.  E
fun.  There was a wonderful turnout Saturday t
decorating and getting the Silent Auction items
all pull together.  Many people will benefit fro
 
Many things are happening in the business mee
 
The ACSC Workshop in Danville was a lot of 
for a wonderful job and great hospitality.  Plan
Georgia.  It is a great time and you will learn a
 
For those of you who have not yet re-upped, pl
that is planned throughout the year. 
 
Eden’s Area Shag Club Party is March 13th.  C
the bus to Eden.  Do not miss this; you are gua
 
DJ Throw down is February 27, 28, & 29 in No
around the corner.  Another float is being plann
would like to participate. 
 
All the committees are in full swing.  Plan to  
participate and support all our events.   
Remember, the more you put into it, the more  
you will get out of it. 

Ronnie Gregory  
windmill@triad.rr.com 
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Editor’s Corner: 
 
Happy St. Patrick’s Day!! 
Deadline for April articles 
is March 26th. 
 
Thoughts for the month: 
Remember to treat others,
as you would want them 
to treat you. 
 
Be kind to those around 
you and appreciate the 
hard work put forth by 
others. 
 
Have a great month and 
keep the articles coming. 
 
Angie & Clint 
casharpe@netpath.net 
or 
angela_sharpe@ml.com 
336-226-6218 

Balance as of 01/09/04     $8,541.14   
      

Deposits (Income)      
Memberships (131) 1,965.00     
Advertising 25.00     
SOS Cards (45) 1,420.00     
MOW Preparty 50/50 178.00     
MOW Lawn Buddy 940.00     
Interest Earned 1.48       

Total Deposits   $4,529.48   
      

Expenses      
DJs 500.00 1/23, 1/30, 2/6, 2/13, 2/20  
Printing 55.61     
ACSC Dues 50.00     
Advertisement - Yard Sale 28.09     
Postage (6 rolls) & 4 books 251.60     
Supplies 47.36     
Lawn Buddy Contents (misc) 87.87     
Decorations - Mardi Gras (misc) 49.46     
Sunshine Supplies (supplies) 24.26     
Re-Up Party - Best Western 450.00     
Website - monthly Hosting (Jan.2004) 10.95       

Total Expenses   $1,555.20   
      

      
Balance as of 02/20/2004     $11,515.42   

      

  Projected Expenses     
Stamps for the year - Approx.   $673.40   
DJs for the remainder of the year   $4,700.00 42 weeks + 2 Spec Events 
Printing Expense/Supplies   $1,672.77   
Website   $121.05   
Misc. Expense   $334.58   
ACSC Dues   $0.00   
Allocated SOS Membership Cards   $1,690.00 56 Cards  
Allocated Bus Trips   $60.00   
BSC Float     $500.00     

Total Expected Expenses Approx.  $9,751.80   
 

2004 Committees 
Entertainment  Golf  Membership  Telephone DJ 

Nita Wilson – Chair Steve Mahone – Chair Kent Bradsher - Chair Butch Dowd – Chair Kim Caldwell - Chair 
Judy Smith Chuck Upchurch Carol Pettigrew Ellen Dodson Butch Dowd 
Lee Edinger Steve Pettigrew Colon Bradsher Earlene Hayes Zane Gibbs 
Trish Maness Stephen Stearns Sheila Bishop Tuesday Roshelli Stephen Stearns 
Dennis Melton David Sumther Baxter Sellars Judy Smith Debbie Wall 
Ron Jeffries Jesse Justice Peggy Childress   
Janice Cook Evelyn Turner Carol Oakley   
Peg Hansen Linda Justice Hugh Walker   
  Sheila Walker   

 



BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES 
FEBRUARY 29, 2004 

 
Ronnie Gregory, President opened with acknowledging new members. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:      Balance as of February 20, 2004    $11,515.42 
Secretary’s Report:     Current Membership: 317 
                                        I submitted the minutes as written in February Shag Rag. 
 
Old Business:   Ronnie announced again that SOS cards were still available and to   
See Mary Gregory or Denise Upchurch, also anyone that hasn’t renewed there membership the deadline is Feb 29, 
2004 to continue to receive the shag rag. 
** Christmas party will be held at the Best Western Ball Room. 
** Area Shag Club will be held at the Best Western Ball Room 
 
ByLaw Committee: Sheila asked that a special meeting be announced for the bylaws by asking all members to come 
and express there concerns and any changes they would like to have made. Buddy Whaley requested no special 
meeting to have a larger committee.  Denise Upchurch made a motion to write suggestions down and have them 
printed in newsletter and then discussed. The following people have volunteered to service on bylaw committee:  
Sheila Walker, Chuck Upchurch, Clint Sharpe, Dottie Whaley, Karen Boone, Butch Dowd, Peg Hanson, Brenda 
Smith, Betty Hall, Linda Justice, Hugh Walker, Gene Swift, Ron Jefferies, Janice Cook. 
 
Meals on Wheels:  Ann Haverty thanked everyone for the great event and all the hard work put into it by the Shag 
Club. She asked if there was anything that could be done better or any changes that needed to be made someone 
quoted “Why Break something that isn’t broke.”  The following figures were given by Ann: 
 
50/50 Tickets:    $1,035.00 
Ticket Sales:    $12,854.00 
Sponsor’s:    $13,645.00 
Exhibition Jr. Shaggers:   $869.25 
Silent Auction:       $8,716.25 
Grand Total:   $37,111.50 
**Expenses have not been deducted at this time** 
 
FLOAT:  Brenda Smith announced that the theme for the float this year is “Shot Gun Boogie”. Members wanting to 
ride on float the cost will be $20.00, see Judy Smith or Trish Maness.  This includes props and throwing things. 
 
ACSC Workshop- Danville on February 27-29, 2004 
 
DJ Throwdown:  North Myrtle Beach Feb 26 – 29th 2004. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:   Motion was made to have New Year’s Eve Party and it was seconded. 
*Sheila suggested there be a DJ for the times that people are away for SOS or other events it was tabled to next 
meeting. 
*ByLaw Committee will take up discussion on the DJ’s for special events. 
*Also any suggestions as far as bylaws and any changes will be made available in the shag rag and discussed at the 
next meeting. 
*A plaque was given to Harold Beaver’s Family and Meals on Wheels would like to split the cost of that which would 
be $40.00. Motion was made and passed. 
 
BUS TRIP:   The bus is getting filled up, please let Chuck Upchurch know by March 5, and money is due by then.  
336-437-9701. 
 
GOLF DATES:   Fun Golf Event:  May 22, 2004 
       Special Olympics:  Oct 9, 2004 
 



SUNSHINE:  Angie announced anyone having any information on anyone being ill or anything to that effect please 
let her know so she can take of it. 
 
NEXT BUSINESS MEETING:  March 19th, 2004   
 
Members Present At Meeting: 
 
Tabitha Walker  Carl Hansen  Sheila Walker  Peg Hansen 
Hugh Walker   Evelyn Turner  Ronald Jefferies Buddy Whaley 
Janice Cook   Dotty Whaley  Kent Bradsher  Joni James 
Brenda Smith   Baxter Sellars  Steve Pettigrew George McSherry 
Carol Pettigrew  Janice McSherry Ron Wilkerson Jonnie Ellington 
Rick Turner   Zane Gibbs  Mike Hall  Chip Caldwell 
Betty Hall   Debbie Wade  Anne Haberly  Eddie Canada 
Jesse Justice   Beth Canada  Bob Maccia  Bob Bason 
Colon Bradsher  Sharon Bason  Sheila Bishop  Ellen Dodson 
Sharon Gilmore  Fred Hallaman  Charles Lindley Judy Hunt 
Jimmy Lynch   Mary Ann Lynch Carol Oliver  Stephen Stearns 
Clint Sharpe   Angie Sharpe  Chuck Upchurch Nita Wilson 
 
 
 

Happy Birthday 
March     April 

   Ann Bare  Mar-3  Henry Kahen  Apr-1    
   Jonnie Ellington  Mar-3  Rob Black  Apr-4   
   Lloyd Anderson Mar-5  Carolyn Moore Apr-5    
   Ron Russ  Mar-7  Chris Morrison Apr-5    
   Cookie Fogleman Mar-11 Mary Wesley  Apr-8    
   Steve Pettigrew Mar-11 Kathy Smith  Apr-8    
   David Satterfield  Mar-13 Chuck Upchurch Apr-9    
   Kim Caldwell  Mar-13 Charles McKee Apr-11 

Robert Lamar Mar-15 Linda Parrish Apr-11 
   Gary Meadows Mar-15 Evelyn Turner Apr-11 
   Okie Fogleman Mar-16 Dotty Whaley   Apr-11 
   Candy Shue  Mar-16 Mike Wilder  Apr-11 
   Nita Wilson  Mar-17 Janice Cook  Apr-13 
   Martin Durrence Mar-18 Clint Sharpe  Apr-13 
   Scott Lucas  Mar-18 Roy Childress Apr-14 
   Jimmy Hall  Mar-20 Al Fogleman  Apr-16 
   Peg Hansen  Mar-20 Judy Hunt  Apr-20 
   Mary Gregory Mar-21 Jeanette Alexander Apr-21 
   Mike Neese  Mar-21 Gail Smith  Apr-21 
   Tommy Pate  Mar-21 Hugh Walker     Apr-24  
   Ronnie Price  Mar-21 Patrice Lamar    Apr-25   
   Ron Smith  Mar-23 Norma Long       Apr-25  
   Pam Hall  Mar-26 Robert Wilborn  Apr-27 
   Marvin Terrell Mar-27 Carol Oliver     Apr-28 
   Fran Bonkowski Mar-28 Zane Gibbs     Apr-29 
   Brent Canada Mar-29 David Harris      Apr-29 
   Carl Hansen  Mar-30   

Allen Roney  Mar-30 
   Larry Hursey  Mar-31 
 



Burlington Shag Club By-Laws Committee

As most of you know by now, we will begin to revise the By-Laws of this club very soon.  The
committee will begin meeting as soon as we receive your input concerning the By-Laws.
As a Burlington Shag Club member, 
one of the addresses below.  This is a very important matter, one in which you as a member have the
opportunity to voice your feelings and opinions.  If you would rather phone in your comments, 
please do so to one of the telephone numbers below and leave your message.  All suggestions
and comments will be addressed among the committee, no matter how trivial you may feel that
your suggestions or comments are.  This is your club and EVERYONE counts. 
All suggestions are due by March 30, 2004.  Only suggestions received on an official form, or by 
phone to the numbers listed below will be considered for discussion.

What would you like see changed with-in the By-Laws of this club?

Is there anything new that you would like to see added to the By-Laws of this club?

Any other comments or suggestions that you may have, please list below.

Please send all forms to one of the following addresses, or call one of the following numbers to voice your comments.

Sheila Walker, Committiee Chair Ronnie Gregory, Club President
4171 Stoney Creek Church Road PO Box 1174
Elon, NC 27244 Burlington, NC 27217
336-584-5827 336-585-1118



BURLINGTON SHAG CLUB 
Founded in August 1985 

History Article by Dianne Fogleman 
 
In the 1980's, local shaggers were going to the Best Western on Huffman Mill Road on Thursday and Saturday nights for 
dancing.  Music was provided by Bob Bullard, D. J.  In 1985, I approached Bob about starting up a shag club.  We met 
with the Kourys, owners of Best Western, and presented our ideas.  We were given permission to let Best Western be the 
home base of the shag club. 
 
To help set rules and guidelines and plan activities, we asked several people to be on the Board of Directors.  The first 
Board of Directors were: Lock McKinnon, Eddie Canada, Joan Kimbro, Cookie Fogleman, Judy Johnson, Lee Harless, 
Johnny Michaels, Candy Brooks, Randy Sandifer, Bill Inge, Bob Bullard and Dianne Fogleman. Spouses and! or 
significant others of board members also played big parts in starting the club.  As members of this board moved away or 
resigned, they were replaced by other Shag Club members.  The first board meeting was held Saturday, August 24, 1985, 
and the following officers were elected: Dianne Fogleman, President; Lock McKinnon, Vice President; Joan Kimbro, 
Secretary; and Bill Inge, Treasurer. 
 
Elected to serve as committee chairpersons were: 
 
Bob Bullard - Club disc jockey 
Cheryl Cook - Assistant treasurer 
Cookie Fogleman - Door prizes 
C. B. Kimbro, Jr., J. C. Johnson & Al Fogleman - Club shirts, jackets, etc. 
Randy Sandifer - Legal advice 
Joan Kimbro - Club registrar 
C. B. Kimbro, Jr. - Purchaser 
Candy Jarrett & Dianne Fogleman - Newsletters & mailing 
Beth & Eddie Canada - Program chairmen 
Bob Bullard - Sponsor chairman 
Judy Johnson - Publicity 
Sue Trahan & Randy Sandifer - Birthdays 
Candy Brooks - Dance coordinator 
Lock McKinnon & Gary Cooper - Photography 
Lee Harless - Travel coordinator 
Candy Brooks - Junior Shag Club coordinator 
Royce & Johnny Michaels - Food/beverage coordinators 
Lee Harless & Bob Bullard - Coordinators with other shag clubs 
 
The Board of Directors chose Burlington Triad Shag Club as the name of the new club  rather than Burlington Shag Club 
in hopes of drawing members from the entire Triad area.  By the end of August, we had 100 members and 39 sponsors, 
and by the end of our second year, we had 250 members and around 50 sponsors -- sponsors in the local area, Greensboro 
and several from North Myrtle Beach. 
 
Our first function was a Weejun Contest -- shortest, biggest, shiniest, sexiest and even ugliest shoes -- whereas we 
awarded ribbons plus a $50 gift certificate from Bass Shoe Outlet. 
 
Our next functions included a Farewell to Summer Party, SOS Training Party, dances classes, line dance classes, Turkey 
Party, golf tournaments and taking part in the Burlington, Graham and Gibsonville Christmas parades and Christmas 
Cheer. One special event started around 3 o'clock on a Saturday afternoon with lots of hors d'oeuvres, Beach Music 
Pursuit AND Delbert McClinton, his girlfriend and band. They were to perform that Saturday night at the Ramada Inn, 
and I called Delbert a month or so ahead of time to see if they would come over that afternoon to be with our club. It was 
a wonderful afternoon, and even though Delbert and his group had to leave around 6 p.m., the Shag Club continued 
partying at Best Western. One of the best events we ever had!! 
 
A few years later, Best Western changed its format to Top 40, and the Shag Club moved to Carl's, then to Churchill's, Fat 
Richard's and Old Fogies.  I stepped down as president after the first two years, and Joan Kimbro became president. 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 



  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

   
 
 
Judy Hunt & Charles Lindley w
engaged Feb 14th.  They would 
all the members of the Burlin
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We would like to thank 
everyone for the cards, 

flowers, phone calls and all 
the support for my daughter 
Brooke during the death of 

her father.  We appreciate it 
so much. 

 
Chuck, Denise & Brooke 
 

  

ere officially 
like to invite 
gton Shag Club 
eception on May 
e information 
er. 

 

200
Proceeds: Proceeds: 

50/50 50/50 $1035.00 $1035.00 
Ticket Sales Ticket Sales $12,854.00 $12,854.00 
Exhibition Exhibition $869.25 $869.25 
Silent Auction Silent Auction $8,716.25 $8,716.25 
Sponsors Sponsors $13,645.00 $13,645.00 
Total Gross Total Gross $37,119.50 $37,119.50 

4 Meals On Wheels Benefit  On Wheels Benefit  
  



 

Calendar of Events  
March 5, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at the Best Western from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM DJ is Jim Waye  
March 12, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at the Best Western from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is "Shagdaddy" Roy 
Childress 
March 13, 2004 
"Meet the Area Shag Clubs" Party in Eden, NC. Hosted by Steppin' Out Shag Club.  
March 17, 2004 
Alamance County Sertoma Club Presents "The Embers" Saint Patrick's Day Dance...See Flyer. 
March 19, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at the Best Western from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ 
is Norman Mills  
March 26, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at the Best Western from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is "Ever-Ready" Eddie 
Teeter 
April 2, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at the Best Western from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    DJ is Brent "Showtime" 
Lloyd 
April 9, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at the Best Western from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    DJ is Gene Briles 
April 16, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at the Best Western from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ 
is "Boppin'" Buddy Poole 
April 23, 2004 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at the Best Western from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    DJ is Zane Gibbs 
April 23-May 2, 2004 
SOS Spring Safari in North Myrtle Beach.     
April 30, 2004 
SOS Spring Safari    NO DJ 
 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Burlington Shag Club 
P. O. Box 1174 
Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
 
 
Address Correction Requested 

SHAG  RAG 
March 2004 
 

Sharing Helping Always Giving 
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